Hainford Annual Parish Meeting

Held in the village hall on Wednesday May 9th.2018 at 7.00

Present:  No electors, four councillors and the Clerk     Mr.Carrick BDC member
Mrs.L.Rogers (Chairman of the Parish Council) presided.

1. Minutes of the 2017 annual parish meeting were confirmed and signed.

2. Annual Report by the Chairman of the parish Council
After the long running saga, Chequers Field was eventually transferred to the Parish Council last summer together with a commuted sum of £22,000 for the ongoing maintenance and improvement. The Council then funded a stock fence across the northern end and granted a grazing licence to a resident. The cost to the Council will be recovered in just over two years from the grazing fees. The boundary between the land owned by Enterprise Inns and the Parish Council is very convoluted but agreement between both parties together with an exchange of small sections of land will result in a straight boundary on the western edge. This is currently marked out with white stakes and is in the hands of the solicitors but progress to completion is very slow.

The Council has been involved in various highway projects which should come to fruition during the coming year. A dropped kerb will be installed at the bus stop in Newton Road at a cost of £1,100. New “child warning” signs and road markings will be erected in Hall Road on the approaches to the village hall. This is a joint funded project with Norfolk County Council with the parish paying £225. Another joint funded project at a cost to Hainford of £1,800 is the purchase and installation of an electronic speed warning sign. This project is in it’s early stages with the Parish Council needing to reach agreement with the highway authority on the various locations and to appoint a local contractor to move it and maintain the batteries fully charged.

Other projects during the year included the re-surfacing of the Millennium car park, tree surgery around the pond in Grange Road which will be completed when the water level falls, provision of new pads for the defibrillator at the school and no parking signs at the village green. Maintenance work will be carried out on the seat and sign during the summer.

The consultation on the Greater Norwich Local Plan was very controversial. The Parish Council expressed in the strongest terms it’s opposition to the possibility of Hainford being re-designated as a “service village” which could open the area for future development. It also objected to all sites offered in Hainford in the “call for sites” across the Broadland area. It should be stressed that these are all to be examined by the planning authority across the whole area and a preferred list will emerge which may or may not include any in Hainford and no planning applications have been lodged at this time.

The Council examined it’s reserves and predicted expenditure and was able to keep the level of the precept unchanged.

Finally I would like to thank all members of the Council for the time they give to the community and our Clerk for his support and guidance














Linda Rogers - Chairman
3. Parish Council Accounts The Clerk gave a summary of the accounts for 2017/2018.Balances carried forward were £49,368.25 including £20,652.34 in the Chequers Field account’
4. Annual Police Report Police records showed 41 incidents during the year with none in the final month of March
5. County and District Council Reports Mr.Carrick stated that Broadland Council’s reserves would mean no cutes in their services for 2018/19
7. Any other business None


The meeting closed at 7.10 p.m.
